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IAM DISTRICT 142 WELCOMES FORMER DISTRICT 141 MEMBERS AT 

HAWAIIAN AIRLINES 

 
Dear Sisters and Brothers: 

 

The District 142 executive board wants to extend a warm welcome to the IAM members from Hawaiian Airlines, formerly of District 

141, to their new district, District 142!  

 

This change is due to the merger of Hawaiian Airlines and Alaska Airlines, in which the majority of IAM members are in District 142, 

and consolidating the member groups under one District made the most sense.   

 

The transition will be seamless for the membership. Both Districts worked together to transition all the dues records and rates into 

District 142. Please keep in mind your rates may change. If you have any questions or issues with your dues rates, please reach out to 

District 142 for assistance.  

 

Your new District 142 representatives will be General Chair David Figueira and Vice President Derek Morton. All your local reps/shop 

stewards will remain the same. Please direct all questions to GC Figueria. 

 

District 142 would like to thank District 141 President/Directing General Chair Mike Klemm for his guidance and assistance in putting 

this transition together. 

  

Thank you for your continued support and solidarity.  

 

Sincerely and fraternally, 

 

John M. Coveny, Jr. 

President/Directing General Chair 

 

 

 

JMC/td 

 

 

 
cc:  R. Johnsen, General Vice-President, Air Transport Territory 

 E. Fraser, Chief of Staff, Air Transport Territory 

 T. Regan, Airline Coordinator, Air Transport Territory 

J. Carlson, Air Transport Coordinator 

 DL 142 Executive Board 

 

 

POST ON ALL IAM BULLETIN BOARDS 


